Messages for Remittance Advices dated August 31, 2023 – September 7, 2023
	TO: all providers
	RE: Post-Payment Recoupments

	Post-payment review recoupments were placed on hold during the COVID-19 public health emergency. Normal post-payment review recoupments processing on current claims resumed in November 2022. Now that the public health emergency (PHE) is ending, the Arkansas Department of Human Services (DHS) must begin processing the held post-payment claim recoupments.

Processing of the held post-payment recoupments will begin October 1, 2023. The post-payment claim recoupments have been previously reviewed, and the reconsideration and appeal process have been exhausted.

There are 33 months of post-payment review recoupments files on hold, dating back to February 2020. Given the volume and size of the held post-payment recovery files, DHS will process one month of held files per month over 33 months. The held recoupments files will be processed sequentially from oldest to newest. These files will be in addition to the normal weekly files that are currently processing.

If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out to your AFMC or Acentra Health (Kepro) representative for assistance.

	TO: all providers
	RE: Incorrect Override of Edit 2504 - MEMBER COVERED BY PRIVATE INSURANCE

	One or more claims have been identified as having an incorrect force override of Edit 2504-MEMBER COVERED BY PRIVATE INSURANCE. The impacted claims paid in error will be voided.  These claims may be resubmitted to the member's private insurance plan for payment consideration.

You do not need to take any action. Your claims will be reprocessed starting after 9/8/2023.

	TO: all providers
	RE: Procedure Code J1411 Added to Once Per Lifetime Audit

	To align with Arkansas Medicaid Program policy, procedure code J1411 has been added to audit 6707 (procedure allowed once in a lifetime). This is retroactive back to 4/1/2023.

Claims analysis will be performed to identify and reprocess any claims that have improperly paid.

	TO: nurse practitioner providers
	RE: Procedure Code 99238 Covered at POS 22

	To align with Arkansas Medicaid Program policy, procedure code 99238 is covered for Nurse Practitioners in a Place of Service (POS) 22. This is effective retroactively, back to 1/1/2023.

Claims analysis will be performed to identify and reprocess any claims that have improperly denied.

	TO: hospital providers
	RE: Revenue Code 149 Added to PS&R Report as Covered Service

	Arkansas Medicaid Program policy, Revenue code 149 (ACU) billed with procedure code S9485, is reimbursed at $572.00. It will be cost settled and added to the PS&R reports as a covered service.


Thank you for your participation in the Arkansas Medicaid Program. If you have questions regarding these messages, please contact the Provider Assistance Center at (800) 457-4454 toll-free or locally at (501) 376-2211. Remittance Advices can be found using Search Payment History on the Arkansas Medicaid Provider Portal at https://portal.mmis.arkansas.gov/armedicaid/provider/Home/tabid/135/Default.aspx.
